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Maltese Developments, Inc 
KO Villa Lakes LLC 
Hunter Creek Estates LLC 
Waterfront Homes of Charlotte LLC 
MSM Utilities LLC 

November 14,2005 

VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL 

Blanca S. Bayo, Director 
Division of the Commission Clerk & Administrative Services 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, F 32399-0850 

, ., 

RE: Docket No. 050820-WS 

Dear Director Bayo; 

Please be advised that MSM Utilities is amending its application for amendment of 
Certificates 61 1-W and 527-S to extend water and wastewater services in Charlotte County. The 
amendment will remove certain areas that were included in the original submission. We will 
submit an amended application for the commission's consideration. 

In the meantime, please find the enclosed communication notifying all property owners 
who received the Legal Notice of October 18,2005 and referenced in Exhibit N of our 
application, of our intention to amend the application. The net effect of the amendment is to 
remove the areas where property owners have objected to being included in the service territory 
and retain those areas of future development where the property owners have expressed an 
interest in having water and wastewater services available. The eight property owners along 
Hunter Creek Drive who remain in the area to be added (as of this writing none of these residents 
filed objections with the Public Service Commission), will receive the letter and will personally 
be contacted by me to discuss the amendment. EMP 
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m- mobile phone: (239) 273-8700. Thank you. =- 
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at the office or on my 

Respectfully, 

Ben J. Maltese 
Managing Partner 

- MSM Utilities 
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9696 Bonita Beach Road. Suite 210 Bonita Springs. FL 34135 (239) 444-1444 Fax (239) 444-1445 



NOTICE TO AMEND APPLICATION 
SERVICE TERRITORY EXPANSION 

This notice is to inform you that MSM Utilities is amending its application 
to the Public Service Commission to remove certain areas from the 
proposed territory expansion. 

While it was never the intention of MSM Utilities to compel anyone to 
connect to its water or wastewater system, we did want to make it 
available to those who wanted the service. Expansion of the service 
territory would allow us to offer the service to anyone in the service area 
that wanted to connect to the system. 

However, due to the objections of the residents of certain areas included 
in the proposed expanded territory, MSM Utilities will amend its 
application to the Public Service Commission to remove certain areas 
from the proposed territory. The net effect of the amendment is to 
remove the areas where property owners have objected to being included 
in the service territory and retain those areas of future development 
where the property owners have expressed an interest in having water 
and wastewater services available. See enclosed map showing the revised 
proposed territory expansion. 

I f  you have question you may contact us between 9:00 - 5:OO M-F a t  
(239) 444-1444. 

Respectfu I I y, 

Ben J. Maltese 
Managing Partner 
MSM Utilities 
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No longer in the proposed territory: 
Peace River Subdivision 
Southside of Turbak Drive 
Pine Villa Subdivision 
Palm Shores between Stoneybrook and Hunter Creek Drive 
Property south of Palm Shores west of US 17 


